
Advisory No. 031, s. 2023 
June 26, 2023 

 In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013  
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001, 

but only for the information of DepEd officials, 
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public. 

(Visit www.deped.gov.ph) 
 

ONE ACT PLAYS: NEW YORKER IN TONDO AND MAY KATWIRAN ANG KATWIRAN  
OF THE ACTORS’ REPERTORY THEATER  

 
The Actors’ Repertory Theater (THE ART), on its 19th Theater Season, announces 

the presentation of their two One Act Plays for School Year 2023–2024: 
 

Title Synopsis Writer 

New Yorker in 
Tondo 

A play about a girl named Kikay 
who has fallen in love with the 
concrete jungle, New York, and has 
forgotten about her native land, 
the Philippines.  

Marcelino Agana Jr. 

May Katwiran ang 
Katwiran 

Ang dulang ito’y pagtalakay sa 
antas ng pamumuhay ng mga tao 
sa ating lipunan, nirereprisinta ng 
Senyor, isang laki sa layaw na 
anak ng haciendero at ng kasama 
na isang nasa mababang antas na 
ika nga’y nabibilang sa laylayan 
ng lipunan.  

Rolando S. Tinio 

 
The said plays will be presented in the different venues of Metro Manila and in the 

provinces to cater to a wider range of audiences. 
 
Participation of learners and teachers from public and private schools shall be 

purely voluntary and will not hamper instructional time in compliance with the provisions 
of DepEd Order (DO) No. 34, s. 2022 titled School Calendar and Activities for the School 
Year 2022-2023 and DO 9, s. 2005 titled Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-
on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith and the policy of off-campus activities stated 
in DO 66, s. 2017. 
 

For more information, please contact: 
 

The Actors’ Repertory Theater  
2035-SM Sampaguita Street 
Barangay 856 Zone 93 
Pandacan, Manila 
Mobile Phone Number: 0917-100-0788 
Email Address: theartphil02@gmail.com and edithsmandigma21@gmail.com 
Facebook: The Actors' Repertory Theater 
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